

Argyle Street, Herne Hill 6056 Ph. 9296 4911

Website: www.hernehillps.com

# HERNE HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

# NEWSLETTER

Term 4, Week 8 - 3rd December 2019

# FROM THE PRINCIPAL

We have a busy last couple of weeks ahead of us as we get ready to finish 2019. The Year 6's are gearing up for their Graduation and Graduation Excursion, the Year 5/6 students will be heading to Outback Splash during Week 9 and of course we have our Herne Hill Primary School Water Fun Day on the last day of term. A reminder that the last day for permission notes and money for the Water Fun Day is Thursday, 12<sup>th</sup> December.

### Art Show

It was terrific to see members of our school community take part in our Art Show last Friday night. There was a showcase of visual art, skipping, dancing and our instrumental students performed with their guitars. Thank you to our P&C for their organisation of this event. It is always great to get together as a community at the end of the year.











### Assembly

A fantastic assembly by our Year 3's last Wednesday as they showcased what they had been learning in Music this term. The students were performing together as a class, following their music and keeping the beat beautifully. A big thank you to Ms Edwards, Mrs Maffescioni and Mr Cook for getting students ready for the assembly. I think we have some budding musicians in the making!





### 2020 Parent Information Session

Last Wednesday, the parents of our 2020 Kindy students were invited to attend a Parent Information session with Mrs Harp. Thank you to the parents for coming and we are looking forward to your 2020 Kindy students coming for their orientation on Wednesday, 11<sup>th</sup> December at 9am.



# **VISION STATEMENT**

We aim to be an inclusive, innovative, effective school striving for students to reach their full potential.

We work together as a school community towards common goals, ensuring students are provided with a safe and supported environment.

# Parent Morning Tea

Today, we held a thank you morning tea to all those parents and community members who have volunteered to support our school in 2019. A special thank you to Elena and Soren Jensen for driving the students to our swimming this term. We really appreciate your help getting our students to and from the lessons over the past two weeks.







At this stage, we have 179 students enrolled at Herne Hill Primary school for 2020. The classroom configuration will be the same as 2019. I would like to welcome Mrs Maffescioni (2 days) to our staff as she will be job sharing with Mrs Bastian (3 days) in Year 1, for 2020. If you know that you are changing schools in 2020 please let the office know as soon as possible.

AMANDA KELLEY PRINCIPAL

Amanda.Kelley@education.wa.edu.au

# FROM THE CLASSROOMS

Congratulations to the following students who received a certificate at our last assembly:

Pre-Primary: Mason

Luka, Grady & Fynn Year 1: Year 2: Riley, Emma & Sophie George & Tyler Year 3:

Year 4/5: Emidio & Tyler

Year 5/6: Taylah, Madison, Cooper, Rory, Loke & Lachlan

Music Award: Chloe & Marissa Science Award: Austin & Fife

Karli, Cooper, Michael & Ashae Olivia & Felix Sports Award:

Indonesian: Running Club: Ella & Bianca

Capryce, Liam, Tyler C & Tyler H Spelling: Phys.Ed.: Cooper, Ashae, Karli & Michael

# HONOUR CERTIFICATE RECIPIENTS



AUSSIES OF THE MONTH — Ella with Jesse





JUNIOR AUSSIE OF THE MONTH — Oscar

# **VALUES**

The focus for Weeks 8, 9 & 10— STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE

## STAR READING WINNERS

Congratulations to Jared & Arabella for reaching 4 million words.



# Crunch&Sip News

We are nearing the end of the school year and we need to keep crunching on those healthy fruits and vegetables every day, not just at school but at home too. Now with the warmer months, we will have more variety to add to their Crunch&Sip containers and also for recess and lunch. Stay healthy.



MICHELLE HARP CRUNCH&SIP COORDINATOR

# **UNIFORM REMINDER**

Please be reminded to place your 2020 Uniform Order ASAP. Order forms are available from the school office.

Without a pre-order you will only have a small time-frame for pick up and you could be waiting longer.

# **2020 UNIFORM OPENING DAYS**

- PRE-ORDERED UNIFORMS
  Wednesday 29th January (12noon—3pm)
- Thursday 30th (12noon—3pm)
- Friday 31st January (12noon—3pm)

LIMITED sizes of the gold polo shirts are available. Cost: \$10.00 each.

# **PAYMENT REMINDERS**

Outback Splash (Yr 5/6—\$27.00)

Money due by: FRIDAY 6TH DECEMBER.

Water Fun Day (All—\$5.00)
Money due by THURSDAY 12TH DECEMBER.

# MIDDLE SWAN DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE School Holiday Opening Hours

The dental clinic will be CLOSED from 13/12/19 and reopening on 28//2020.

In case of emergency, please call Mt. Henry Dental Clinic — 9313 0552.

All children that will be in Year 7 in 2020 will continue to be offered treatment in high school.

Have a safe and happy holiday.

MIDDLE SWAN DENTAL THERAPY STAFF

# TERM 4 PLANNER - 2019

Together We Achieve	BREAKFAST CLUB — Monday to Friday (8.00am—8.30am)				
	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
8	Dec. 2	<b>Dec. 3</b> Kindy Day	<b>Dec. 4</b> Kindy Day	Dec. 5 School Banking (8.30am)  SVSHS Orientation Day (2020 Yr.7)  Running Club (8.20am)	Dec. 6 Kindy Day Outback Splash (Yr. 5&6) money due today
9	Dec. 9	Dec. 10 Kindy Day Kindy & PP Christmas Concert @ 9.00am	Dec. 11 2020 Kindy Orientation (9am - Students & Parents)	Dec. 12 School Banking (8.30am) — LAST WEEK  Waterworld money due today Yr. 5&6 Outback Splash Excursion	<b>Dec. 13</b> Kindy Day
10	Dec. 16	<b>Dec. 17</b> Kindy Day	Dec. 18 Kindy Day Year 6 Graduation	Dec. 19 Assembly—9am HH Waterworld Last day of term	

# **Kindy Outdoor Classroom Day Photos**































# P & C NEWS

- Thank you to everyone who supported our Art Show.
   We raised over \$1,000.
- P&C Meeting TONIGHT @ 6pm.
- SCHOOL BANKING Week 9 (next week) will be the last banking day for the year.